Graduate Programs Committee
End-of-Year Report to the Academic Senate
2005-2006
During the 2005-2006 academic year, the Graduate Programs Committee met six times in full meeting, wile the faculty, policy, and program subcommittees reviewed proposals throughout the year and prepared recommendations for the full committee.  This method of operation has proved to be very efficient and effective. We took action on the items below. In most cases, the items listed were sent to the Academic Senate as recommendations for final action.

I. We determined that faculty whose graduate faculty status have lapsed are eligible to apply for Level 3 under the approved guidelines.  Recommended the approval of 9 faculty for Level 3 status, 13 for Level 2 status, and 15 for Level 1 status as graduate faculty.
The Graduate Programs Committee reviews the credentials of individuals who have been nominated for appointment to the Graduate Faculty and makes recommendations for their appointment as graduate faculty to the Senate.  We completed the 5th year of the 5-year cycle.  Several faculty members from departments without active graduate programs have elected not to submit credentials for renewal, but later they were appointed to thesis committees for students in other programs and had to submit for graduate faculty renewal.  Often, they forget their status has lapsed.  We will try to remind faculty of this exigency in the future as we notify departments and faculty of the need for renewal of their status.
II. Recommended approval of new graduate courses, approval of existing courses for graduate credit, or revision of bulletin description of courses:

A) CJ465:Problem Solving in Criminal Justice, CJ470: Liability law in Criminal Justice and CJ595: Special Topics.
B) NE 587: Research Practicum and NE599: Thesis changed to S/U grading.
C) Name change for Communications Disorders to Speech, Language, and Hearing Sciences.
D) Drop graduate credit for CD 464: Methods of Diagnosis and CD465: Methods of Treatment.
E) Retain Graduate Credit for CD 456: Language and Learning Disabilities, CD459: Neuroscience for Communication Disorders, CD460:Cognition and Aging, CD 495: Special Topics (1-4 credits), CD595: special Topics (1-4 credits), CD598: Directed Studies (1-4 credits) and CD561: Therapy Internship with title change to Clinical Practicum.
III.  Recommended approval of a new Programs and Tracks: 

1.  Masters Degree in Computer Science, including the creation of eleven 500-level courses, was approved last year.  EPC has turned the proposal down and the department has not elected to renew the proposal at this time. 

2.  CJ Graduate Certificate (16 credits).
3. Revision of the TDV Masters Program.
4. TDV Facilitating Training Graduate Certificate (16 credits).
5. TDV Performance Improvement Graduate Certificate (17 credits).
IV. The committee no longer reviews and recommends courses of unspecified content or professional development courses such as the 900 series.  Continuing Education provided a list (37) of such courses and their syllabi in the fall semester for committee sample review.  We selected four at random for review from the Education offerings, but we found significant problems with the paperwork on these courses and have outlined standards and procedures to rectify the situation with Continuing Education.
V. Masters of Individualized Study Programs approved this year for Robert Peterson (Geographic Information Services) and Ben Schneider (Theater), 
VI.  Approved the forms and procedures to be used for Thesis Application, Course Registration, and the award of faculty credit.  We also changed our thesis format to a digital format to be published and housed with ProQuest.
VII. Recommended changes in the Graduate Bulletin and Policy Manual:
1. The use of the R grade for unfinished theses.
2. Allow an increase in number of transfer credits to fewer than half the minimum number of credits necessary for the degree.

3. Confirmed that Masters in Individualized Studies are also required to complete a graduate final project (thesis, research, portfolio, etc.).
VIII. The committee awarded 18 Excellence in Education Awards.
IX.  We are pleased to announce the creation of the Graduate Students Association this year, with a successful orientation for first-time grad students in the fall.  A representative of the graduate students also sits on the Graduate Programs Committee. 

X. The continuation and revision of our website, including the new graduate assistant handbook.
XI. The committee set its meeting time for next year tentatively at 7:30 am, one Wednesday a month.

